

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL

15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

May 15, 2020

Jay Nord 708 N 1st St #535 Minneapolis MN 55401

VIA EMAIL: <u>jaydnord@gmail.com</u>

Re: Appeal for Property at 718 Orange Avenue East

Dear Mr. Nord:

This is to confirm that on May 12, 2020 at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer will recommend to the City Council that the nuisance is abated and the matter resolved.

The City Council Public Hearing is on May 20, 2020 at 3:30 p.m. However, due to the COVID-19 pandemic, **we will not be holding public hearings in person.** Should you wish to provide further comments to the City Council, you may send in written testimony to be added to the record via legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us or Contact-Council@ci.stpaul.mn.us or by voicemail at 651-266-6805.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 651-266-8585.

Sincerely,

/s/

Joanna Zimny Executive Assistant, Legislative Hearings

c: Steve Magner, Code Enforcement Manager (DSI)
Steve Ubl, Building Official (DSI)
Nathan Bruhn, Building Inspector (DSI)
Joe Yannarelly, Vacant Building Supervisor (DSI)
Christine Boulware, Heritage Preservation Planner
Vicki Sheffer, Executive Assistant (DSI)
Reid Soley
Kristin Guild, PED Director